Pittsylvania County Electoral Board
110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS

Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Jr. Vice Chairman
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

The Electoral Board of Pittsylvania County, Virginia, will meet in the Board
Office in Chatham, Virginia, on May 2, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. to make plans for the
upcoming Republican Primary Election on June 11, 2019.

Brenda S. Arthur
Secretary
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Pittsylvania County Electoral Board
110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS

Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Jr., Vice Chairman
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

The Electoral Board of Pittsylvania County met on May 2, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. for
a meeting of the Board. All Board members were present as well as the General
Registrar, Kelly Bailess.

Mrs. Gilbert called the meeting to order. The purpose of the meeting is to review
training dates and times with the Registrar for the upcoming Republican Primary for the
15™ Senate District, on June 11, 2019 and to set the dates and times for machine testing
for the election. The training dates are as follows:

Monday, May 13, 2019, 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Tuesday, May 24, 2019, 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.
Wednesday, May 22,2019  10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Friday, May 24, 2019 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Tuesday, May 28, 2019 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.

The machine testing was scheduled for 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, May 29, 2019.

Ms. Bailess advised the Board that the VEBA meeting in Richmond is scheduled
for June 24 for the General Registrars and June 25 for Electoral Board Members.

Ms. Bailess then reported to the Board that Angela Perkins, owner of Mt.
Hermon Courtyard and currently a voting precinct, notified her that the facility was no
longer available to us. The entire facility has been leased to a church, and they would not
allow us to use it for elections. This was to take effect immediately. After research on
what facilities may be available within the Mt. Herman boundaries, Ms. Bailess contacted
Woodmen of the World, Christ Episcopal Church, Blairs Baptist Church, The Tank
Museum and New Life Community Church. The only facility available is New Life
Community Church. They said that the election officials would have full access to the
kitchen, and that they have an electronic sign on Route 29 at the entrance that they will
indicate that this is an election precinct on Election Days. Ms. Bailess got emergency
approval from the State Board of Elections and the Board of Supervisors will vote at their
meeting on May 24, 2019, at 7:00 p.m. to officially move the precinct. Ms. Bailess
mailed about 3,200 letters to voters who vote in this precinct of the location change.



In other business, Ms. Bailess is reviewing the General Assembly passage of
“Early Voting” for the November 2020 Election. The Town of Hurt has 3 vacancies on
town Council out of 6 seats and no one has expressed interest to run for these seats. She
has also called the Storage Facility on Route 29 to see if there is a room for us to move
our voting equipment back there, but has not heard back from them.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, the same was
adjourned at 11:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
l\ )

/ /(/bca& . -
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary
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